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St. John’s Vestry 
March 5, 2019 
Philbrick Room 
7:00pm 
 
Present:  Rev. Rob Stevens, Rev. Anne Williamson, Rev. Nathan Bourne, John Tabor, Ashley Doyle, John 
Bolduc, Gerry Simpkins, Elizabeth Bristow, Jeff Croteau, Marian Ellis, Carol Gruen, Bob Nalewajk, Ellie 
Sanderson, Maggie Skafidas, Meg Moran 
 
Excused: Kelly Boston, Allison Dudas, Barry Heckler, Joe Weir 
 
Deliverables 
Motions 
 
Treasurer’s Report - postponed (illness) 

● Kelly will send financials when she is able 
 
Annual Campaign Update: 
 

● Feedback we’ve gotten is that we’re hitting the same audience by doing the weekly 
announcements, so we can probably stop those 

● Targeted mailing again 
● Phone bank was successful 
● Some record keeping needs to be sorted, but that’s being done and should be by next Vestry 

Mtg 
● Good news is that we are now at $409,000  

 
 
Capital Campaign Update: 
 

● $1.4m  
● Meeting with Leslie next week to look at how it’s going, in general 
● Going to strategize some matches 
● Grant committee continues to meet - committee has divided tasks so far, which has worked 

well.  More to come 
● Gerry presented a DRAFT schedule of construction  

○ Beginning in Summer 2019 with building of mechanical room and doing work on 
stage, ceiling, and lighting in Thaxter Hall (tentative) 

 
Choir School Update: Marian 
 

● Let’s Dance - March 23:  Please join for a night of dancing and fun for a good cause!  
$25/standard and $50/VIP  

   Motion to approve serving of wine at event: Maggie - Motion; 2nd Jeff 
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Junior Warden: Gerry 

● Now have to fix door of the sacristy (odd size) 
 
Rector’s Report 
 

● As a result of today’s events in the sacristy: 
○ Some changes will be made to routines and patterns 
○ Remaining silver has been moved to a more secure location  
○ We will install 

■ Safe 
■ Cameras 
■ New door after short-term fix 

○ Insurance may be able to help due to a very detailed inventory put together by the 
Altar Guild 

Curate Report 
 

● Nathan Bourne & Ashley Wade are leading a summer Mission trip to Eastern N. Carolina 
(Middle & High School) - June 22-29 

○ Episcopal Farmworkers  Ministry 
■ Food, clothing, support, services to migrant farming community 

 
Associate Rector 
 

● Sunday evenings in Lent - Walking in the Way of Love (7 Practices of Faith) 
○ Looking for help with simple dinner, clean up - email Nathan if you’re interested 

 
Other:  NH Theatre Project Dramatic Reading about Opioid Addiction- A Wider Circle - Th 3/6 (By 
Donation) - John B will send an email to Ashley D to include in our e-newsletter 
 
8:57 Closing Prayer - Prayer of St. Francis 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Marian Ellis 
Clerk 


